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their cars too fast for conditions. It was also noted that it must, however, be adjusted in the light of 
crashes. There is no empirical study that demonstrates that the 85th percentile speed optimizes safety. 
 

• Limitations of the current speed limit setting practices (why we need to reconsider them?) 
Drivers have a tendency to underestimate speed. This can range from an underestimate of 10% at 
higher speeds (70 mph) and up to 30% at lower speeds (35 mph). This demonstrates that drivers have 
limited capability to self-regulate a safe speed, especially at lower speed areas. It is therefore 
undesirable to rely on operating speed to establish safe speed. Moreover, over time, the practice of 
the 85th percentile can create an upward drift in operating speeds (assuming that collectively, drivers 
elect speeds such that about half of them drive faster than the speed limit. This behavior, if coupled 
with a periodical application of the 85th percentile rule, would cause an upward drift in speeds). 
 

• What are promising alternatives to set speed limits (how can we do it better?) 
Other countries with desirable safety performance set speed limits based on the combination of the 
built environment (including roadway features and geometry), the vehicle fleet, and a desire to 
establish credible speed limits to encourage compliance. Changes to the limit or to the layout of the 
road or environment are implemented to ensure alignment between credibility and desired safety. 
Moreover, some jurisdictions, including domestic ones, are incorporating speed limit setting laws 
that give cities more flexibility to implement slower speed zones in urban areas. 
 

• Other opportunities to improve road user safety (what else can we do?) 
There is a body of literature that can support practitioners in identifying a set of road design 
improvements to reduce crashes of all modes. The vehicle industry provides a high level of protection 
to occupants and is making initial efforts to provide more protection to non-occupants, too. 
Infrastructure-based emerging technologies can provide safety benefits for all users.  

 

A set of findings and recommendations based on the Task Force’s work is being prepared and will be 
delivered to the California State Transportation Agency (CalSTA) in mid-November. CalSTA will 
finalize the report and deliver it to the California Legislature on January 1, 2020. 




